Town of Pendleton Recreation Meeting Minutes
Monday, May 20, 2019 Pendleton Town Hall

In attendance: Beatrice Mattina, Karen Zernhelt-Wolf, Chris Frey, Nicole Welka, Mike Argentieri, and
Todd Ostrowski
Also: Ken Smith

o

Resignation- Sadly accepted the Resignation of Charlie Langlois after over a decade of
service. We are interested in more members to join this committee. Anyone interested should
send a letter of intent to our town supervisor.

Solar: A letter from Bear Ridge Solar Company was sent to the Recreation Committee. We
forwarded it to the Town Supervisor.

Recreation Grants: Todd Ostrowski will contact the grant writer to see if opportunities exist
for improvements at Depeau Park due to its close proximity to the Canal Trailway. Some ideas
are pavilion, paving, and possible bathrooms in the future. Communication will be made with
Rotella Grant Writers to identify opportunities that exist.

Pavilion at Depeau- Love of Skin Foundation and the Lion’s Club have expressed the
willingness to donate funding to assist in building a pavilion. Love of Skin is willing to donate
$4,000 for the pavilion. Nicole Welka secured updated quotes to go along with the size that
was staked out at Depeau Park. Ken Smith represented the Lion’s Club and will bring the
estimates to them so decisions may be made and we can move forward. Picnic tables should
be available to place under the pavilion when it is complete.

CNBSA- The weather has been rainy and not many practices have been held.

Wendelville Soccer Fields: Due to weather it is difficult to mow.

Tennis Courts at Town Park: We are securing quotes for paving and striping on courts to
make all tennis courts dual use for both pickleball and tennis. Mike Argentieri will try to secure
more quotes.

Summer Recreation- We will try to secure tennis instructors to work during Summer
Recreation. Chris Frey will contact the tennis coach at Starpoint to try to secure instructors for
children. We will allow people to stop into the Town Hall to register and pay for Summer
Recreation throughout the month of May. Information is on the town website.

Next Meeting: June 17, 2019 @ 7:00 at the Town Hall.



